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September 1, 2006 
 
Meenakshi Srinivasan 
Chair 
NYC Board of Standards and Appeals 
40 Rector Street 
9th Floor 
New York, NY 10006-1705 
(212) 788-8769 (Fax) 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Request 

Shearith Israel Project at 8 West 70th Street, New York, New York 
 
Dear Chair Srinivasan: 
 
Reference is made to the mixed use tower that has been proposed by the Congregation 
Shearith Israel (the “applicant”) at 8 West 70th Street, New York, New York.  As you 
might note, I live across the street from the proposed project. 
 
In a separate letter today, I filed a Freedom of Information request. 
 
I now have another request to make of the BSA:  n prior proceedings involving this 
applicant, the flow and distribution of information has been extremely inefficient and has 
in some way prevented the public from reviewing the information prior to meeting and 
hearings. 
 
For example, at a Community Board committee meeting, the applicant presented a 
lengthy PowerPoint presentation, but, the applicant  refused to make it available to the 
community (and indeed to the Community Board).  At the last LPC meeting on March 
14, 2006, the applicant filed new drawings, and opponents to the project did not obtain 
copies until a week after the meeting and after approval of the project. 
 
What I am requesting is that the BSA require that the applicant provide its Draft 
Application and Application in electronic form such as Acrobat PDF format and 
PowerPoint.  I note that the LPC has, after the fact, asked that this applicant provide 
material on a CD-ROM (see attached letter from the LPC.)  I note that the CB-7 has 
posted applications with drawings etc. in Acrobat PDF format.  Obviously, all of the 
information provided is generated electronically and plans and drawings may easily be 
exported to Acrobat PDF.  Indeed, in the federal courts, all filings now must be made in 
Acrobat PDF form. 
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In any event, it would be of no significant burden or cost  to the applicant were the BSA 
to ask in this significant matter that this information be provided in digital format – 
indeed, this could even save money for the applicant if multiple copies of filings are not 
required. 
 
This will make entire approval process more transparent, more efficient and more 
democratic, and will reduce suspicion on the part of the public.  This is very much in 
accord with the policies being pushed by the Bloomberg administration. 
 
It is inevitable that future regulations will require that this information be provided in 
electronic form – why not start now and start with this project? 
 
Thank you very much. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alan D. Sugarman 
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